
 

 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:  

 

I am requesting funding for “Metropolitan Council on Jewish Poverty - Emergency Food 

Programming” in fiscal year 2023. The entity to receive funding for this project is “Metropolitan 

Council on Jewish Poverty”, located at 77 Water Street, 26th floor New York NY 10005. The 

funding would be used to fill in the glaring gap in NY-5 district's elderly emergency feeding 

system and provide kosher and halal food items for use at food pantries in NY-05. I certify that 

neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Gregory W. Meeks 


